Cathedral of St. Joseph
Vocations Committee
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, February 15, 2022
I. Opening Prayer
Chairperson, Shawn Bailes, led the opening prayer.
II. Roll Call
In attendance: Shawn Bailes, John Poepsel, Dena Brand, Ginny Bockwinkel, and Jane Ann Brucks..
III. Approval of Minutes
The previous meeting minutes were approved.
IV.   Report on Ongoing Activities:
A.  Weddings:    There were five weddings during the month of January.
B.  Baptisms:     There were two baptisms during the month of January.
C.  Cards for Priests, Deacons, Consecrated Religious and/or Seminarians:    
· Praying for You cards sent to priests, deacons, consecrated religious, and seminarians during
 the five weekends in January.
· Eight  anniversary and birthday cards also sent during January.
 D   Budget:    No new purchases were made during the month of January.    Total expenses for
       the fiscal year are $ 272.21
 
         E.   Cards and Letters to be signed:  There were no “Letters” to be signed.  A “Get Well” card
                            is being sent to committee member, Carol Hartman, who is recovering from her surgery.   

         F.  Christ the High Priest Icon:   Committee members reviewed the open dates still remaining,
                     and discussed future “sign-up” ideas, in order to get additional families to take this icon home
                     to serve as a reminder to pray for Holy Vocations.
V. New Business:   Holy Cards for the Sacrament of Marriage were passed out the previous weekend.
          A Marriage Blessing was printed on these cards.   
       VI.    Next Meeting  Date and Time:
Tuesday, March 1, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. in the Mary Room.
VII.  Closing Prayer: Our closing prayer was led by Shawn Bailes.
Respectfully Submitted,  John Poepsel, Secretary
